BG School Council Meeting
Date:
Tuesday, May 22, 2018

Attendees:
Morag Killackey, Frank Costa, Nithya Caleb, Petrina Buell, Helen Harela, Carmen Khuu, Magdalene Furukawa, Thomas White, Rachel D’Souza, Yan Fu, Siva Sunthar
Agenda:

School Council Account (Helen Harela)
· Beverly Glen is now on School Cash Online. No items have been posted as yet. 

· Opportunity for parents to pay online for field trips, agendas, spirit ware, and anything that is setup. Fundraising initiatives can also be setup online.  
· Parents need to register (takes two minutes), and then select their children.

· Less administration work for the office and teachers. No cash or cheques to be handled. Although additional work for the office in terms of setup of any items for purchase and printing of reports.
· Rollout of School Cash Online began two years ago. By end of next year, expect all TDSB schools will be using Cash Online.

· Suggestion made that school council collapse their accounts into the School Cash Online system instead of managing separate bank accounts. If you collapse the account, the school issues the cheques instead of the treasurer.

· Pros:

· School is a considered to be a charity and some purchases may be entitled to an HST tax rebate.
· Although there is some additional work for the office administration to setup the item initially. Entries are reusable for following school years.

· Within the school’s cash online program, there are categories, agendas, field trips, school council, etc. Detailed reports can be printed out at the push of a button. 

· Cheques would be issued by the school (Pro for Council, Con for Office Staff)
· No more PASBT reports will be required. Automatically generated as part of the school’s.

· Parents can go online 24x7
· Cons:

· Only the office administration has access. Council has no access to the system. Has to be a board employee.

· Additional work for the office staff
· Only select board employees will have access to the system. 
· Office staff will need to setup the items initially for both school and council (although can reuse the entries in future school year). Although can print out what the entry looks like for review by the council. 

· Council cannot view reports / system directly. Office staff would need to be engaged to print out reports upon request of council. 

· Office staff will also be the one to submit payout requests. 
· Number of people registered for School Online has been low so far. So no items have been placed online to avoid too many different payment options.

· Still have to offer cash/cheque options, and office staff would have to manually enter these into the system via School Cash Register option. If there is a high percentage of cash/cheque users, this could be painful.

· Cheques would be issued by the school (Pro for Council, Con for Office Staff)

· Q:
Are there restrictions on the money to pay people for services?
· A:
It’s a Revenue Canada restriction. Cannot pay people under the table. Invoice must be issued to the board so the board’s accounting can issue a cheque. 
· Q: How long would that person take to get paid?

· A: Up to 30 days, but actual is closer to 2-3 weeks. If the vendor visits other schools as well, they can also be setup for direct deposit which is much faster. 

· Q: 
Is there a restriction on the vendors? 

· A: 
In some cases, must be pre-approved vendors (ie. Hardware, computers, Funfairs). Specified in the fundraising guide. Generally, large purchase items or safety concerns. But not everyone must be a pre-approved vendors. 

· Q: 
Is there an admin fee deducted? 
· A:
There’s a credit card fees. 2% is the max mark-up permitted on the charge. Example: $7.75 field trip, would likely round up to $8 anyway. However, most schools do not do a mark-up as any fees may be offset by the HST rebate. Individual school choice. 

· Also, reminder, should not be using fund raising dollars to feed staff. Very few exceptions.  But should use common sense. 

· There’s a Parent Engagement Fund provided that can be used towards food.

· Donations can be made online. Minimum donation amount of $25 to get a tax receipt.

· New online fundraising plan released in October 2017 and is available online. 

· For fundraising, follow the plan. If there is a change in the plan, make updates online and resubmit the plan. Guidelines: Generally try to follow the plan. Any funds raised should be used by the kids in the same year. Can accumulate up to two years for big ticket items. 

· Need to keep a copy of the plan and financial reports available in the main office in a binder / folder for viewing upon request by any interested parent.
· New TD money grant went into the school fund/budget. Creating some issues with the Office Admin. Is there any way to streamline that? Going to be purchasing items for the garden with the money. Will try to buy them before the end of the school year. However, once school closes, the board can’t touch the money until the new school year. Honorariums at the board level is limited to $50. However, this money does not belong to the board. Need to check on any guidelines, details and restrictions placed on the grant money by TD. Believe TD is expecting a report. Need to obtain information from Minaz.

· Meeting was held – school eco team, friends of BGP, parents, staff. To work out a rough budget for spending the grant. 

· Check to see if there is a board approved vendor for the necessary purchases. Might be someone setup already that can invoice the board directly. 

· Retain copies of everything! Originals must go to board to issue reimbursement.

Last Meeting’s Minutes (Magdalene)

· Reviewed last meeting’s minutes

School Update

· Eco Team and Parent Volunteers – meeting held. Supply teacher Wendy did the soil / planting for the kids (K-Gr3) Butterfly lady can do the whole school for ~$300. Earth Appreciation Day including picnicking for the kids. 

· Cheerios is giving away flower seeds as part of their “Bring Back The Bees” campaign. (https://bringbackthebees.ca)
PRO Grant (Nithya)

· Has submitted a request for a GRANT to fund a STEM event for the next school year.

Volunteer Appreciation Night (Nithya)

· Thinking to combine the school volunteer appreciation with the council list.

· Scheduled for Monday, June 25.
· More than 90 parents volunteered in the school this year.

· Event budget increased from $200 to $400. 

Treasurer Update (Rachel)

· Amount lost on NSF cheques - $29 (pop corn), ~$79 (pizza days)

Additional Funding Request

· Freezies ($36) for playday – Mdm. Pundit

Fundraiser Plans for next year

· Pizza Day

· Good fundraiser, runs well, makes a lot of money to it.

· Decided to increase Pizza Days from 9 to 10 next year.
· Dance-a-thon

· Lunch Lady

· Doesn’t bring in a lot of funds, but there’s no real effort required for the program to continue.

· No parent complaints about the offering. 

· Popcorn is a maybe, if a volunteer offers to run it.

· Suggestion made to add interpreted flyers to reach more parents.

· Board offers alternate languages, French, Russian, Spanish. Survey of the current area shows a higher Asian population. Tamil and Mandarin can be covered by the council members (Siva & Yan)
· Chocolate sales is a maybe. Previously brought up concern is the unhealthy nature of selling chocolate.
· New suggestions:

· Greeting cards, students printing company

· Movie night – can’t charge for the movie, but can charge for concessions. 

· May be a Cineplex offering to donate popcorn for the movie night.

· But requires teacher representative to hold at school.

· Bingo night

· Spring bulbs to be planted in fall.

